
Permanent Mission of the United Arab Emirates to the United Nations 

[Letters identical to the one below were submitted to the Chairs of the following Security 

Council Committees: 

Security Council Committee pursuant to resolution 751 (1992) concerning Somalia 

Security Council Committee established pursuant to resolution 1518 (2003) 

Security Council Committee established pursuant to resolution 1533 (2004) concerning the Democratic Republic of 

the Congo 

Security Council Committee established pursuant to resolution 1591 (2005) concerning the Sudan 

Security Council Committee established pursuant to resolution 1718 (2006) 

Security Council Committee established pursuant to resolution 1970 (2011) concerning Libya 

Security Council Committee established pursuant to resolution 1988 (2011) 

Security Council Committee established pursuant to resolution 2048 (2012) concerning Guinea-Bissau 

Security Council Committee established pursuant to resolution 2127 (2013) concerning the Central African 

Republic 

Security Council Committee established pursuant to resolution 2140 (2014) 

Security Council Committee established pursuant to resolution 2206 (2015) concerning South Sudan 

Security Council Committee established pursuant to resolution 2374 (2017) concerning Mali 

 

Ref. 2019/384 

2 July 2019 

Excellency,  

I have the honour to inform you that, in accordance with the procedure set out in the annex to Security 

Council resolution 1730 (2006), which stipulates that “[a] State can decide, that as a rule, its citizens or residents 

should address their de-listing requests directly to the focal point” and that “[the] State will do so by a declaration 

addressed to the Chairman of the Committee that will be published on the Committee’s website”, the United Arab 

Emirates has decided that citizens and residents of United Arab Emirates as well as entities based in the United Arab 

Emirates who wish to submit a de-listing request to the Committee should do so directly through the focal point of 

the United Nations established pursuant to resolution 1730 (2006). 

I should be grateful if you would publish this declaration on the Committee’s website. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

(Signed) Ameirah Alhefeiti 

Chargé d’affaires, a.i. 


